
 

New PSA chief negotiator  
 

The PSA has effected some internal changes in terms of alignment of its activities to increase 

capacity and improve service delivery to members. 

  

Members should therefore note that the new PSA chief negotiator for Basic Education is Stefan 

Viljoen. His contact details are: Tel (012) 303 6612; fax-to-mail 087 234 7653; and email 

stefan.viljoen@psa.co.za. 

  

The immediate PSA supervisor is Astrid Al-Anani. Her contact details are: Tel (012) 303 6560; fax-to-

mail 087 234 7647; and email astrid.al-anani@psa.co.za. 

  

Members are welcome to bring collective issues that need to be consulted or negotiated on, to the 

attention of the PSA’s chief negotiator. 
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